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Lynsey Keir Worcestershire County Council 
 Transport Infrastructure Commissioning Team Leader 
 
Justine Young Worcestershire County Council  
 Business Support  





demands. 
 
The main points of the presentation were: 

• £11.6m project outturn cost which will be using the new Term Contract to 
deliver. 

• Public engagement exercise is currently underway. 
• Potential construction starts for Pinvin in February 2019 with the link road 

in August 2019. Full construction completion in 2021 which fits with LEP 
funding timescales. 

• Key risks include Compulsory Purchase Order of land not secured via 
negotiation, foundation requirements for the bridge and presence of 
contaminated land. 

• £5m funding bid to Housing Infrastructure Fund has been submitted to 
cover the funding shortfall. 

• Worcestershire County Council will underwrite the funding shortfall if this 
bid is unsuccessful 

  
Decision: Update was noted by the LTB.  
 

6 A38 Corridor Improvement Bromsgrove – Martyn von Dahlen -Andrews 
(CH2M) 
 
A Presentation was given on 10 junction improvements planned for the A38 
between M42 Junction 4 and the Hanbury Turn.   
 
The main points of the presentation were: 

• Project to be funded through: 
o £2.7m Growth and Housing Fund 
o £2.3m GBSLEP bid (unsecured at present) 
o £7.5m WLEP   
o £21.1m of funding unsecured, ideally to be covered by; 
o Housing Infrastructure Fund application (£22.8m) 

• Autumn 2018 Conditional Business Case and Full Business Case 
Summer 2019 with early 2021 construction start (dependent on funding). 

• Currently model work is being undertaken to appreciate how best the 
junctions can be improved to assist traffic flow. 

 
Councillor Geraghty requested that a future session be made available to 
discuss the detail of the project and to discuss stakeholder management & 
consideration of future housing growth. 
 
Councillor Geraghty asked if there is the potential to deliver the scheme in 5 
phases if funding does not come through as envisaged. It was confirmed that 
this was indeed the case.  
 
Decision : Update was noted by the LTB.  
 

7 Kidderminster Rail Station – Ian Baxter (SLC)  
 
Presentation was given showing the planned improvement of the rail station at 
Kidderminster to provide better provision for rail users including greater facilities 
and providing a new gateway to the area by rail. Much improved links to bus 



services on foot, clearer pick and set down area and rationalised forecourt area. 
 
The main points of the presentation were: 

• Project delivered by different contractors for the phases of highway works 
and station and forecourt improvements. 

• £4.3m project costs. 
• August 2018 start on site with completion April 2019. 

 
Councillor Geraghty, mindful of the concerns over current capacity constraints 
asked if consideration had been given to a stacked car park. Ian Baxter 
responded that the scheme was solely focussed on improving the station and 
the facilities adjacent to it. Accepting that there are car parking capacity issues, 
the budget did not allow for additional car parking. It was noted that West 
Midlands Trains plan to review car parking capacity with a view to providing an 
additional 100 spaces.  
 
The original scheme had planned to provide better integration with buses in the 
station area; however, this would have led to the loss of approximately 50 car 
park spaces which was unacceptable to the operator of the station.  
 
Decision : Update was noted by the LTB.  
 

8 Worcester shire  Parkway – Sam Uren (SLC)  
 
Sam Uren from SLC Rail gave an update on the new station near Norton with 
500 car parking spaces, bus interchange and station facilities including a new 
platform accessing the Cross Country main line service. It was noted that a great 
deal of translocation works for protected species have been taking place to then 
allow access to the land to start construction. 
 
Councillor Geraghty stated the importance that good signage and promotion of 
the scheme was key to highlighting the progress and significance of this key 
infrastructure project. 
 
The status of artwork was queried. Engagement with local community is on-
going to identify opportunities for artwork. 
 
Decision : Update was noted by the LTB. Action required to review how 
major projects are delivered and funded.   



Councillor Pollock askes what pedestrian and cycling facilities are planned for 
this section of the A4440. Andy Maginnis confirmed that there are two 
pedestrian / cycle bridges planned for this part of the Southern Link Road: 
 

•Broomhall Way Footbridge located to the west of Norton Roundabout; 
•Crookbarrow Way Footbridge located immediately to the west of the 
Battenhall Railway Bridge.  
 

Both bridges will be suitable for pedestrians, cyclists and mobility scooter users 
and the Crookbarrow Way Footbridge will also be suitable for horse riders. The 
principal South Worcester Urban Extension (SWUE) developers are required to 
fund the Broomhall Way Footbridge to ensure that their planned development is 
not "severed" from the city. Funding for the bridge will not be available until both 
developers have planning permission secured.   The bridge will require planning 
permission. The Crookbarrow Way Footbridge is already designed and has 
planning permission. Sequentially it will follow, although not immediately, the 
construction of the Battenhall Railway Bridge extension which is scheduled for 
the end of May 2018.  
 
Decision:  Update was noted by the LTB.  
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